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July 20, 2020

Honorable Jerrold Nadler                                                             

Chairman 

House Judiciary Committee

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515 
Honorable Doug Collins 

Ranking Member  
House Judiciary Committee

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chair Nadler and Ranking Member Collins,

 
The Imaging Supplies Coalition (“ISC”) is a non-profit trade association comprised of original equipment manufacturers (OEMs) of consumable imaging supplies (ribbons, toner, inks, cartridges, etc.) and equipment that have joined together to protect their customers by combating illegal activities in the imaging supplies industry.  The members of the ISC are  Brother International Corporation, Canon U.S.A., Inc., Epson America Inc., HP, Inc., Lexmark International, Inc., and Xerox Corporation.  For years, the ISC and its members have been fighting the battle against counterfeit and infringing goods sold on the internet and have been hampered by the unique enforcement problems on internet marketplaces.  Accordingly, the ISC members wish to register our support for the passage of the SHOP SAFE Act of 2020.  There are two primary reasons for our support:

 

1.      Currently, brand owners have limited options to police counterfeit versions of their products on the internet.  These options often are resource-intensive and ineffective at scale.

 2.     Untraceable sellers on internet platforms with fake aliases leave brand owners with little recourse against third-party sellers under the U.S. court system.  Under current law, it is exceedingly difficult, if not impossible, to hold online platforms responsible when a seller disappears or cannot be located.  Moreover, many sellers are located outside the U.S.  Enforcement actions against these sellers are very difficult due to jurisdictional and service of process hurdles.  This is completely unfair to brand owners because these third-party sellers are openly conducting business in the U.S. through internet platforms and selling their counterfeit goods directly to U.S. consumers.

 

Ever since the Tiffany v. eBay decision by the Second Circuit Court of Appeals, 600 F.3d 93 (2nd Cir. 2010), internet platforms have been virtually immunized from liability even though they freely allow the sale of counterfeit and infringing goods by thousands of sellers.  The SHOP SAFE act  provides a possible avenue by which brand owners can hold internet platforms to best practices and, more importantly, the Act allows brand owners to sue foreign third-party sellers in U.S. courts.  The Act prescribes that the internet platforms should establish best practices such as vetting sellers to ensure their legitimacy, remove counterfeit listings  and it calls for online platforms to take steps necessary to prevent the continued sales of counterfeit goods by their third-party sellers or face contributory liability for the internet platform’s actions and inaction.

 

We believe that that passage of the SHOP SAFE Act of 2020 will lead to a fairer, more transparent, and healthier marketplace for U.S. consumers.

 

Respectfully submitted,

Allen D Westerfield

President Imaging Supplies Coalition

